




Monitoring Violations Annual Notice 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER 

Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Rockwood Water System 

Our water system violated a drinking water requirement over the past year. Even though this was not an 
emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we did to correct the situation. 

*We are required to continuously monitor the residual disinfectant concentration of the water entering the 
distribution system. If there is a failure in the continuous monitoring equipment, grab sampling every 4 hours may 
be conducted in lieu of continuous monitoring, but for no more than 5 working days following the failure of the 
equipment. From May 1,2024-May 6, 2024, we experienced a malfunction of the continuous chlorine analyzer 
which measures the residual disinfectant concentration. Grab samples were collected every 4 hours as required, 
this malfunction period was greater than 5 days. * 

*We are required to continuously monitor and record turbidity, a measurement of the cloudiness of water, from 
each water treatment plant filter. During our most recent State inspection it was found that while the turbidimeters 
which monitor turbidity were fully operational per their required verifications and measurement readings on the 
instrument display, instances of this data not being recorded were noted. * 

What should I do? 

There is nothing you need to do at this time. 

What is being done? 

Chlorine Analyzers and Turbidimeters are being upgraded in the Water Treatment Plant Improvements which has 
started April 1, 2025 with completion by April 2026. 

Turbidity Charts will be verified and will be recorded with the turbidity from the Aqua Trend and the time until new 
equipment is installed. Chlorine analyzer will also be verified to assure the pens are continuously marking until new 
analyzers are installed. 

For more information, please contact Bonnie Fugate at 865-466-2499 or PO Box 583 Rockwood Tn. 37854 

*Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those 
who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing 
homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or 
distributing copies by hand or mail* 

This notice is being sent to you by Rockwood Water, Sewer & Gas. State Water System ID#: TN0000590. 

Date distributed: 4/28/2025. 


